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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

October 2008

OCTOBER BRANCH MEETING

Maureen Kelly Jonason will lead us in the topic, “Exploring the AAUW Website:  Easier Than You Might Think!” at our October Branch meeting.   The meeting will be held on Monday, October 20, 6 p.m., at the downtown Fargo Fryin’ Pan, 302 Main Avenue.  Even if you do not use a computer, you will be amazed at the amount of information that can be found on this website, from position papers to locations of branches.  We will order dinner off the menu, and the program will start at approximately 6:45.  Membership lists will be available at the meeting, as well as the program book if you didn’t get yours yet.  Colleges you attended will be included in this year’s membership list.  
If you have a book you would like to donate, bring it to the meeting.  Others can donate cash and take that book to read.  Proceeds go to help support our branch.

BOOK CLUBS

The Fargo Book Club will discuss the book, The Navigator of New York, by Wayne Johnston, on Monday, October 27, at 7:30 p.m.  Janet Miller, One Second St. S., #5-409, Fargo, will be both the discussion leader and hostess.  Her phone number is 298-0618.
The Monday, November 3, meeting of the Moorhead Literature Group will be held at 7 p.m. at the home of Irene Hogan, 503 S. 7th St., Moorhead, 233-0387.  They will discuss the book, The Kite Runner, by Khaled Hosseini.

BOOK SALE COMING SOON
The annual AAUW Used Book Sale will be held at the Moorhead Center mall on Friday and Saturday, November 7 and 8, 2008.  All members are needed to help with this major fundraising effort.

Donated books will be dropped off at the Mall, using the southwest Innovis Health entrance, and sorting will be done in the same location as last year.  Signs inside the doorway of the Mall will direct you to the vacant store space.  

Please be prepared to volunteer for as many working sessions as you can at the October 20 AAUW meeting, or call co-chairs Sara Lindberg 232-7932 or Margaret Callsen 235-4150.

The sorting schedule is as follows:


Saturday, November 1
2-5 p.m.


Sunday, November 2

12-5 p.m.


Monday, November 3

3-5 & 7-9 p.m.


Tuesday, November 4

3-5 & 7-9 p.m.


Wednesday, November 5
10-12, 3-5 & 7-9 p.m.

Workers are also needed for the set-up of the sale on the evening of Thursday, November 6, from 7-9 p.m.  The books will be  moved from the sorting space to the hallway in the Herberger’s wing and arranged on tables for the sale.

Sale hours are from 9 a.m. on Friday, November 7, and 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday, November 8, with work shifts of three hours each.  Busiest times are Friday morning and Saturday afternoon.

Flyers will be available at the October 20 meeting for each person to put in public spaces advertising donation tines and the sale.  If you can’t be at the meeting but could put up some flyers, please contact Sara Lindberg, 232-7932.

Although our sale is well-known in the area and anticipated by book lovers, we can help remind people by word of mouth and distributing flyers and schedules.  Please do everything you can to help make this years’s sale a success!
OPPORTUNITY KNOCKS!

Our AAUW Branch has an opportunity to establish an income-producing bookstore in the Moorhead Center Mall.  The store would be located in the vacant space next to Puffe’s Jewelry, and could be occupied as long as no other tenant is on site.  The Branch would pay no rent, but would be responsible for the monthly utility costs.

The store would be open perhaps two weekends a month, or as often as seems reasonable for traffic, stock, and sales.  Continuing donations from the public would be necessary to maintain the inventory and interest for customers.

Immediate needs for the operation would be fixtures such as tables, shelving or display cases, a planning committee of Branch members, and volunteers to work on processing donations and helping customers during open hours.

Besides providing a recycling service for books in the community, the money earned from sales would support the Educational Foundation and our local scholarships.

This possible venture will be discussed at the October 20 Branch meeting.  Please come with your questions, concerns and opinions, or if you can’t attend or want more information, please call Sara Lindberg at 232-7932 or e-mail orchella@msn.com.  The goal for the October meeting is to arrive at a consensus about this proposed project.
The Jamestown AAUW Branch has been running a successful bookstore in the Buffalo Mall for several months.  Their experience prompted our inquiries with the Moorhead Center Mall for a similar arrangement, and the manager, Kristi Ulrich, has been very cooperative and encouraging.  Whatever is ultimately decided about the bookstore proposal will not affect this year’s book sale, which will be held as scheduled on November 7 and 8 in the Herberger’s Wing hallway at the Mall.
MESSAGE FROM NOELL REINHILLER

If any of you plan to donate your copy of The Book Thief  to the AAUW Used Book Sale, please let her know at reinhiller@cableone.net.  She is gathering copies of the book for an intergenerational book club.
GREETINGS FROM CLARINE ERICKSON

We received a nice note from former member, Clarine Erickson, thanking us for continuing to send her the newsletter.  She was in Innovis Hospital for one week this summer with pneumonia and from there went to Bethany Nursing Home.  After two months of recovery, she moved to Waterford where she is presently living.  Her new address is 1200 Harwood Drive, Apt. #338, Fargo, ND 58104.  She has sold her car and has her house up for sale.  She sends greetings to AAUW members and says that she has fond memories of when she was a member.  (We miss seeing you, Clarine, and hope that your new home works out well.)

AAUW CO-SPONSORS HUMAN RIGHTS COALITION CONFERENCE

AAUW was one of the co-sponsors of the Human Rights Coalition Conference “Classroom to Community:  Collaborating Human Rights.”  The conference was held October 10 and 11 at the NDSU Memorial Union.  We had a table at the conference with information available about AAUW.

AAUW PART OF VOTERS’ COLLABORATIVE

Martha DiCicco has been representing AAUW as part of a Voters’ Collaborative that has been coordinating events encouraging people of all ages and backgrounds to vote in the upcoming election.  You may notice the AAUW “The Power of One Vote” on some of the materials advertising these events.

NORTH DAKOTA SPRING AAUW MEETING

Due to a conflict, the Devils Lake AAUW will host the spring ND annual AAUW meeting on a different date than previously announced.  It will now be held Friday and Saturday, May 1 and 2.  
RED RIVER WOMEN’S STUDIES CONFERENCE

The ND Women’s Studies Department invites everyone to attend the 8th Annual Red River Women’s Studies Conference  to be held Friday, October 24, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. in NDSU’s Alumni Center, 1241 N. University Drive.  This year’s conference theme is “Sisters, Families, Mothers, Wives”.  The keynote speaker is Brenda Daly, recently retired from the University of Iowa.  Registration is $15.  Contact Ann Burnett (231-7290) or ann.burnett@ndsu.edu for more information.
AAAUW GAINS SPECIAL CONSULTATIVE STATUS WITH UN COUNCIL

AAUW has gained this special consultative status at the UN with the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) which initiates reports, makes recommendations, and promotes respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms.

For many years, AAUW has had a UN representative attending select meetings and monitoring issues affecting women and girls.  The new designation allows AAUW to participate in international conferences, sign on to NGO statements, and share AAUW’s expertise.

LWV ISSUES FORUM ON CHILDREN

The League of Women Voters is having an Issues Forum on Children on Saturday morning, October 18, from 10 until noon at Babb’s Coffee in downtown Fargo.  Attendees will have an opportunity to express what their biggest concerns are.

WOMEN’S LOBBY DAY

February 11, 2009, will be Women’s Lobby Day at the ND State Capitol.  There will probably be buses going from the Fargo area.  Put this date on your calendar now!

“BODY AND SOLD” READER’S THEATER

If you did not attend last spring, the Soroptomist International of Fargo and Moorhead are again producing the Reader’s Theater “Body and Sold” this month to raise awareness about human trafficking.  Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for students and can be purchased in advance at all Hornbachers or at the door.  Productions will be:

October 22
7:30
Theatre B, 716 Main Avenue, Fargo


October 23
7:30
Theatre B, 716 Main Avenue, Fargo


October 24
7:30
Weld Hall, MSUM


October 26

NDSU – Call for time and specific place.

